From:

Sent: 28 August 2020 14:28
To: LICENSING (Cheshire East)

**Subject:** Application for Premises license . Langley Cricket Club

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Follow up



28th August 2020 Objection to Premises License.

As a resident of for over 20 years and have lived in Langley over 50 years. I have noticed a change in the Cricket Clubs activities.

It was once a local club playing 3 days a week. Now the club can be active 7 days a week including late into the night, with very few local members.

There are previous objections over the last 12 months logged with Environmental Health and Licensing departments regarding Noise and Behaviour problems.

My Objections

7 Days a week license.

Concerned about increased noise after 10pm.

Example of how noise travels (I can hear them set there security alarm from my home).

Increased volume of traffic passing my property and at high speed day and night.

The Cricket club becoming a social venue, bringing more traffic to a quiet country Lane.

CockHall Lane can be a dangerous place to walk at night when the club is in use.

Langley and neighbouring village Sutton both have village halls that cater for parties and events. The Cricket club could support the village halls.

Langley has two pubs which serve food and good ale, the Cricket club could support these existing businesses instead of been in direct competition.

Also have current concerns regarding to COVID Virus (visiting teams and there families).

Regards

Sent from my iPad